SLOUGH AND ETON CHURCH OF ENGLAND BUSINESS AND ENTERPRISE COLLEGE

Ragstone Road, Chalvey, Slough, Berkshire, SL1 2PU

Tel: E-mail: Website: Headteacher: 01753 520824 reception@slougheton.com www.slougheton.com Mr Peter Collins



Parent Bulletin Friday 27th May 2022

Dear Parents/Carers

It seems like I was only recently writing to you as we broke up for the Easter holiday yet now the May half term break is upon us. Today we have said a formal goodbye to our Year 13 students and we hope the results they get this summer give them all the opportunities they need for the rest of their lives. They have certainly had a complicated final few years at school and will be relieved when their exams finally come to an end. For all years with exams they are going well and we look forward to that continuing.

It was a pleasure to invite audiences back into school this week for our play, *Johnny and the Dead*, with 2 performances in the evening. The cast told the story really well and had clearly worked very hard to prepare the performance. We also had students at an athletics tournament today and on various trips this week. It is so great to have a busy school once again and for students to be having all the usual opportunities school students should get. We look forward to more of this as we head towards the summer holidays.

I reminded the students on Monday that we return to school as usual on the 6th June for lesson to start at 8.30am and all are expected back then. In the meantime, there are various events taking place over the half-term holiday to coincide with the Queen's Platinum Jubilee and I hope they are enjoyable.

Have a good weekend and half term break.

Peter Collins

Headteacher

News and Information

May Half Term Food Voucher Scheme for students who get Free School Meals - Mrs Bow

Slough Borough Council will fund a £15 food vouchers for all Slough resident students who are entitled to Free School Meals to cover the May Half Term holiday period. If your child receives free school meals, you will receive details by email. If you have not told us your email address please do this as soon as possible by contacting the school reception 01753 520824, or reception@slougheton.com. If you do not have access to the internet and will be unable to redeem e-vouchers contact Reception 01753 520824, or reception@slougheton.com

In previous years this scheme has also applied to some families who are not in receipt of Free School Meals. Sadly, this is no longer the case. If you think that your child might be entitled to Free School Meals please email reception@slougheton.com.















Startrack Camp Thames Valley Athletics Centre

Please see attached an invite from Thames Valley Athletics for Startrack Camp in the May Half term and the summer holidays.

kidsactivities@deleisure.com

Collective Worship

This week's **Collective Worship** reflection is:

Dear God,

Please grant me the strength to relax the tension of my body, calm my restlessness and still the thoughts which worry and perplex me. Help me to rest and prepare myself for the days to come.

Amen